

September 3, 2015

Via email to: premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier Main Legislative Building Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Wynne:

RE: Kingston City Council Meeting – September 1, 2015 – Deferred Motion

I would confirm that Kingston City Council at its regular meeting held on September, 2015, approved the following resolution, being a Deferred Motion from the August 11, 2015 City Council Meeting:

Whereas Hydro One is a public asset, owned and paid for by generations of residents, ratepayers, and taxpayers in Ontario; and

Whereas a public utility's surpluses stay in the province and have contributed to our common wealth; and

Whereas as a public service it has helped our province become the industrial heartland of Canada, contributing to generations of economic growth; and

Whereas as a public asset, our provincially elected legislature has been able to appropriately and accountably set electricity policy over time, such as green energy initiatives and the stewardship of nuclear energy;

Therefore Be It Resolved That the City of Kingston states that it supports the continued operation of Hydro One as a publicly owned asset, and furthermore, that the sale of any Hydro One assets be limited solely to the sale to other public bodies, such as Ontario municipally owned utilities; and

That this motion be shared with Kingston and the Islands MPP Sophie Kiwala; MP Ted Hsu; Ontario Premier Kathleen Wynne; and Opposition Leaders; Patrick Brown and Andrea Horwath, as well as Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Electricity Distributors Association, and all municipalities in Ontario with populations over 30,000.

216 Ontario Street, Kingston ON K7L 2Z3

Phone: (613) 546-4291 ext. 1247

Fax: (613) 546-5232 jbolognone@cityofkingston.ca

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kevin Arjoon/ Acting City Clerk

/ls

CC:

The Honourable Sophie Kiwala, MPP, Kingston & The Islands

(via email to: skiwala.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org)

The Honourable Ted Hsu, MP, Kingston and The Islands

(via email to: ted.hsu@parl.gc.ca)

The Honourable Patrick Brown, MPP, Leader, Official Opposition

(via email to: Patrick.Brown@parl.gc.ca)

The Honourable Andrea Horwath, MPP, Leader, New Democratic Party

(via email to: ahorwath-co@ndp.on.ca)

Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) (via fax to: 416 971 6191)

Electricity Distributors Association (via email to: email@eda-on.ca)

All Municipalities in Ontario with populations over 30,000